
Workshop Session – June 21, 2022 
 
 
The Graham County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, June 21, 2022, for a regular workshop 
session in the Graham County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street Robbinsville, NC. All 
board was present. 
 
 

1. Chair Orr called the workshop session to order. 
2. Chair Orr asks for approval of the agenda. Commissioner Eller made the motion as stated. 

Commissioner Wiggins seconded this motion. Vote unanimous.  
3. Chair Orr asks Hank Dinschel to speak. Ms. Dinschel thanked the board for their time and for 

allowing her to speak with them. Ms. Dinschel stated that she had some informative information 
to share with the board. Ms. Dinschel stated that this board is respectful, honorable and are a 
Class Act for the treatment that they give to the public. 

4. Ms. Dinschel presented the board three books on the information that she was speaking about. 
Ms. Dinschel stated that she had questions that the board needed to ponder on from elections; 
the viruses, the health crisis, testing for the virus, vaccines, climate change, the medical 
world/pharmaceuticals and the media which is mostly owned by Satan’s Disciples. Ms. Dinschel 
stated that the media lies and does Satan’s work while using their platform, TV, print and or 
internet to feed programming to the masses.  

5. Ms. Dinschel stated that we are in epoch times and in the book written by Klaus Schwab, Covid 
19 The Great Reset he stated that COVID is easy to stop, and thousands of doctors and scientist 
are doing it all over the world.  

6. Ms. Dinschel stated that Glen Becks book will show you how evil uses media and fear to move 
folks to do what will ultimately make them a slave to those that want ONE WORLD ORDER and 
encourages the board to watch the World Economic Form speeches and they will get the 
picture. 

7. Ms. Dinschel stated that there are only two forces working and that is good and evil and if you 
know who you’re with, you can make smart decisions that will protect you and her book Two 
Camps will help you to see. Ms. Dinschel stated that God will make a way when it looks like 
there is no way out. Ms. Dinschel stated that if people continue to listen to the enemy’s camp 
voices you will only know what Satan wants you to think and encourages all to please be 
informed and knowing in advance what is coming will make you just so much more capable of 
making smart, Godly, wise decisions. 

8. Ms. Dinschel thanked the board for their time. 
9. Susan Kirkpatrick stated that our Department of Public Instruction is having sex education 

standard for 4th Graders, and this is not good and we as Christians must stand up and stop these 
evil people. Ms. Kirkpatrick stated that the vaccines, the continual testing is about power, and 
they want to make it mandatory to give our children these vaccines that have not been studied 
and we need to speak up. 

10. Jack Gross stated that he agrees with parts of the comments, and he is all for the shots because 
he had COVID, and he is blessed to be here and feels that if we did not have the vaccine a lot 
more people would be dead. Mr. Gross stated that we needed to do the best that can be done 
for all people. 

11. Chair Orr asks for a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Eller made the motion as stated. 
Commissioner Cody seconded this motion. Vote unanimous. 
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